
“The disciples were first called Christians in Antioch” (Acts 11: 26) 
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Prot. no.: 049/2024 

Great Lent, 2024 

TO BE READ FROM THE PULPIT AND PRINTED IN THE BULLETIN 

Beloved Hierarchs, Clergy, and Faithful of our Archdiocese, 

Greetings in the name of our great God and Savior Jesus Christ! 

During this holy season of repentance, we strive with renewed focus to live rightly, being “doers of 
the word and not just hearers” (James 1:22). Along with increasing our prayers and abandoning self-
indulgence, we especially focus on caring for the needs of others. As we hear on Meatfare Sunday, 
we will be judged by God on how we have responded to the sufferings of the “least of these” 
(Matthew 25), so we must strive to give attention to their needs as we would to Christ’s. 

Although our Lord Jesus Christ taught and exemplified this law of love in the most perfect way, it is 
also beautifully stated in the Old Law, where God commands, “If one of your brothers happens to 
be in need . . ., you will not harden your heart nor shut your hand to your needy brother. You will 
surely open your hands to him” (Deuteronomy 15:7–8). Such giving is not just some humanitarian 
project but a relational act: opening our hearts and hands to our brothers and sisters. It is a 
determination to actually see the homeless woman we pass on the street and to remember the friend 
or acquaintance who has fallen on hard times. Although the magnitude of suffering in the world 
tempts us to insulate ourselves against the needs of others, the law of love reminds us that each 
person is a treasure and that his need is not a problem but an opportunity to embrace him. 

As we have for 50 years now, we again encourage you to open your hearts and hands to the needy 
by contributing to our Food for Hungry People program this Lent. We appeal to your well-known 
generosity and ask the blessing of Almighty God on all who participate in this worthy effort. 

With prayers for an edifying and enriching Great Lent and a glorious celebration of Pascha, I 
remain, 

Your Father in Christ, 
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